Veronica Killick 

Human Resources & Compliance Manager

344 Mulgrave Road 

CAIRNS 

QLD 4870

Ph: 07 4054 1464

FX: 07 4033 2038 MB: 0417609994

A group decision was made to support the gym situated off Martyn Street.

As a result of our fundraising on the first occasion we paid for the flooring in the boxing ring.

It was a wonderful satisfying experience to be involved in and on visiting the gym we got to meet the staff and a few of the kids training there. I felt a real sense of achievement.

Following the first donation the following year I spoke with Jim and Judy and they let me know that they were building a new kitchen and laundry off the side of the gym.

It was decided that we would focus on raising enough money to equip this extension as much as possible. 

In the end we were able to donate a number of white goods and crockery, cutlery, glassware, appliances, i.e. toasters, kettles and a sack full of various foods, including coffee etc.

From what I have read in the media, I am of the understanding that the gym has closed down and is not going to reopen.

I am just wondering what St Vinnies has done with all the equipment as I have heard that a group is willing to reopen the GYM again and I would think that St Vinnies would want to support another group who is willing; to financially support the homeless and disadvantaged youth in Cairns.

on the first day we toured the gym after donating the boxing ring mat, an employee of  St Vinnies had told us that the, majority of the equipment had been donated by Jim Tierney.

WE THOUGHT THIS WAS WONDERFUL THAT AN INDIVIDUAL WOULD SHOW THAT MUCH FAITH IN A SINGLE COMMUNITY MINDED PROJECT.

Majority of big business in this country wouldn't even make that sort of donation.

so in conclusion I am a little confused that the, majority of the equipment was donated by 

Jim Tierney and the ALH group, but you are not willing to donate the equipment on to a group willing to take over where you left off. Wouldn't it be of benefit to your organisation to assist another group to help the disadvantaged youth when you say are no longer able to?


Veronica Killick



From: Rodney & Veronica Killick
Sent:
Friday, 10 March 2006 9:46 AM
To: Patricia
Subject: RE: Veronica Killick
To think a charity like that has control over disadvantaged people in the community.

Let's hope the new gym venture can provide the service to the community that a grOup like SVDP should.

Regards

Veronica Killick

RVK Maintenance 

Ph: 0417 609 994 

FX: 074033 0923

